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Dr. Jane Gillette treats a patient in her Bozeman practice.

Dr. Jane Gillette’s name will appear on 
Montana’s November 6 ballot as the Republican 
candidate in House District 65 (southwest 
Bozeman). Dr. Gillette was unanimously approved 
by the Gallatin County GOP Central Committee 
on July 30, 2018, after answering more than 20 
detailed questions in person. HD 65 is currently 
held by Jon Knokey (R) who won an unexpected 
victory over Chris Pope (D) in 2016. 

Knokey was a supporter of key legislation for 
MDA last session, and many were surprised by 
his withdrawal announcement. His employer 
promoted him to a position that requires significant 
international travel; as such, he could not commit 
to serving in the 2019 legislative session. Knokey 
withdrew from the race after the primary election 
so the Gallatin County GOP could find a strong 
replacement candidate.

Dr. Gillette earned her BS from Pacific 
Lutheran University and her DDS from University 
of Washington. She also completed her MPA from 
University of Montana an completed advanced 
courses at Harvard and Wharton Schools of Business. She 
started out as a dentist in the U.S. Air Force at Malmstrom 
Air Force Base in Great Falls, then became the dental 
director of Community Health Partners in Bozeman, then 
purchased a private dental practice. She currently serves 
as executive director of Sprout Oral Health in Bozeman 
and does consulting and speaking nationwide.

“Deciding to run for this seat was not an easy or quick 
decision,” said Dr. Gillette in a telephone interview, “But 
I’ll have the support of my family, and I’ve assembled a 
solid team that helped create a comprehensive campaign 
plan.” Dr. Gillette has reset much of her work calendar 
to create time to campaign door-to-door in the district. 
Dr. Gillette also has the full support of Jon Knokey, who 
volunteered as her campaign treasurer.

Dr. Gillette’s campaign website is janeforbozeman.
com and includes a 30-second TV ad on the homepage. 
Montana individual campaign contribution limits for a 

Montana Dentist Enters State House Race
ADPAC and MODEPAC Endorse 
and Encourage Support

statewide race is $180 per person or $360 per couple. 
MoDePAC funded a PAC contribution of $180, and 
ADPAC distributed a message to its members nationwide, 
asking individuals to financially support her race.
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Maybe It’s Not Luck…
Dear Members,

Over the last month, I’ve had the opportunity to spend 
time with our colleagues from around the country at 
both the ADA President-Elect Conference in Chicago and 
the Western States Presidents Conference in Whitefish. 
Both events were designed to foster conversation on the 
challenges, opportunities, and successes from respective 
states. Over many conversations, our colleagues 
painted a bleak picture of dentistry in their state; mid-
level providers, high DSO saturation, low insurance 
reimbursement rates, high competition, and poor dental 
community just to name a few. Though we do face these 
challenges, I feel the degree and impact on our practices 
is much lower, and I left these meetings thinking how 

lucky we are to live and practice 
in the state of Montana. 

But after some thought, I 
realized that maybe it wasn’t 
luck that created our current 
environment. Maybe it was 
something very different. 
Maybe it was all the hard work, 
time, and money donated from 
our member volunteers. Maybe 
it was the focused and devoted 
team at the MDA central office. 
Maybe it was the guidance and support from the ADA 
staff. Maybe it was all the times that members have 
volunteered in their community, met with local leaders, 
or called a colleague to offer a helping hand. 

 We can rely on luck to shape the future of dentistry in 
Montana, or we can continue to roll up our sleeves and 
put in the work to preserve the integrity of our profession. 
I hope you’ll continue to invest time, money, and effort as 
we do our part to keep the dental profession strong and 
relevant in Montana.

Sincerely, 
Andrew Althauser DDS 
President Montana Dental Association

DR. ANDREW ALTHAUSER
President

Western States Presidents’ Conference hosts from left to right: 
Dr. Ron Jarvis, Al Garver, and Dr. Andy Althauser.
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Quality Products at Amazing Prices. Case after Case.

877.283.5351www.assureddentallab.com

®

Aesthetic Z+ represents a
technological advancement that
provides the assurance of higher
strength and better aesthetics,
resulting in fewer fractures while
mimicking the aesthetics of natural dentin.
Aesthetic Z+ offers more translucency than other zirconia
products and the incredible flexural strength of 1250 Mpa;
it's truly a viable restorative solution.

Receive
$50OFF 

your first case & SEE
the Difference!

Accepting digital scans

AestheticZ
Now you can prescribe   

Aesthetics +Strength

+Introducing
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In 2013, the Denturist Association of Montana sued 
the Board of Dentistry, challenging, among other claims, 
the legal sufficiency of Rule J (Cause Number ADV-2013-
924 in the First Judicial District Court, Lewis and Clark 
County), which prohibited Montana denturists from 
fitting prostheses over implants. On August 3rd, 2018, 
after the case had been heard by the Montana Supreme 
Court, the Montana Board of Dentistry accepted an offer 
by the Denturist Association of Montana to settle the 
lawsuit. The following terms were accepted as offered: 

Montana Board of Dentistry Announces Settlement  
of Denturist Lawsuit

The Montana Board of Dentistry will sunset the current 
language of Rule J within 18 months of the signing of 
a court order dismissing the lawsuit with prejudice in 
exchange for implementing new rulemaking regarding 
the issue. The rule currently reads “The board [Montana 
Board of Dentistry] defines “unprofessional conduct” as 
follows: …. (j) fitting, attempting to fit or advertising to 
fit a prosthesis on or over a dental implant.” Before the 
18 months have passed, the Board will promulgate a new 
rule regarding the ability of denturists to fit prostheses on 
or over a dental implant. 

No specific replacement language was agreed to. 
Instead, whatever rule language the Board ultimately 
adopts will replace the current rule, effective before the 
sunset date. The Board accepted the settlement offer 
in consideration of both its overriding obligation to the 
protect public health, welfare, and safety from harmful 
practices, but also mindful of its obligation to permit 
the practice of denturity, so long as a specific practice in 
question is safe. As always, safe practices regarding the 
fitting of prostheses by denturists will be the primary 
concern of the future rulemaking. The Court entered 
judgment in accordance with the settlement agreement 
on August 23, 2018, setting the sunset date as 18 months 
from that date. 

During the rulemaking process, the Montana Dental 
Association and its members will have the ability to 
comment or otherwise participate in the same way as 
other stakeholders and/or members of the public. The 
Board of Dentistry is seeking substantive input from 
stakeholders, including the MDA.
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Pam Maslanka

MDA Welcomes Pam Maslanka to 
Staff

MDA welcomes Pam Malanska who joined the central office 
staff in July; bringing with her the required skills to perform the 
Administrative Assistant duties. Pam has been the office manager 
for a local electrical contractor for more than seven years, and 
earlier in her career was the Secretary to the Chief of Staff of Morale, 
Welfare, and Recreation Unit at Offutt, Air Force Base, Nebraska. 
She has quickly become an invaluable member of the MDA Central 
Office Staff.

Pam relishes time with her children, grandchildren, and 
friends; she enjoys the great outdoors, meeting new people 

and laughing. Her motto, “Life is a gift, and time is not 
measured by clocks but by moments, so enjoy every 

moment as it comes.”

David Hemion Awarded 
Honorary ADA Membership

Dr. Rick Asai (left), 11 District Trustee, presented David Hemion 
an honorary ADA membership on August 4, 2018, at the Western 

States Presidents’ Conference. On August 3, MDA member and 
former president Dr. Roger Newman hosted David and Susan 

Hemion on a day-long drift-boat fishing trip on the Middle Fork 
of the Flathead River.

What’s your practice worth?

Receive a free market value analysis today.
www.AFTCO.net            |            800.232.3826

Since 1968
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Continued on Page 7

On August 1, 2018, the governor’s budget director, 
Dan Villa, and the director of DPHHS, Sheila Hogan, 
conducted a listening session to hear from providers with 
suggestions relating to the restoration of DPHHS funds 
due to a revenue surplus. MDA’s executive director, Al 
Garver, testified as follows:

I’m here on behalf of 500 dentists in the Montana 
Dental Association, more than 2/3 of whom are certified 
Medicaid providers. Montana has one of the highest 
Medicaid dental provider participation rates in the 
country, and these professionals want to help this 
vulnerable population. 

Relating to today’s discussion and the funds being 
redirected back to DPHHS, we believe the highest 

On August 6, 2018, the Interim Committee on 
Children, Families, Health and Human Services held 
a meeting to provide an update on the state revenue 
picture. Committee chairs Senator Mary Caferro and 
Representative Robert Lenz explained that they had no 
legislative authority over how DPPHHS utilizes restored 
funding, but they wanted to provide a formal meeting to 
capture comments from providers and patients. Dozens 
of people lined up for testimony and the four-hour 
meeting was extended to six hours to accommodate all 
testimony. While the MDA prepared formal remarks, 
several quotes from testimony from other organizations 
were noteworthy.

“One thing that I will mention that isn’t in senior 
long-term care, and I would be remiss not to mention 
it… is dentures. That is important to anybody! If you’re 
an elderly person in a nursing home, chances are that 
your nutritional status is very compromised. You have 
all sorts of things going on, and to not have dentures 
so you can chew your food, eat properly, and maintain 
what dignity and health you have, is just amazingly 
sad. That obviously needs to be fixed, and should be a 
priority, and never should have happened to start with 

MDA Executive Director Testifies at DPHHS Listening Session
priority is the restoration of dentures for seniors. We 
have had a positive ongoing dialogue with DPHHS and 
believe they share that same goal.

For the next biennium, we reiterate our belief the 
Medicaid reimbursement rates are so low, that many 
dentists have to set limits on how many Medicaid 
patients they can accept. By increasing the dental 
reimbursement rate by a fairly small percentage, more 
dental providers would be able to see significantly more 
Medicaid patients.

Dental professionals hope to work with the state in 
any manner they can to continue to increase access and 
the number of Montanans served.

Children, Families, HHS Committee Recorded Six 
Hours of Public Comments

and should be a priority now.” —Rose Hughes, RMS 
Management Services

“To sit here and say, ‘oh, we’re so grateful for the 
provider restoration cuts’… I feel kind of hypocritical. 
Because those cuts should never have happened. As 
providers, yes, we’re thankful we get another 3%, but 
that still means no provider rate increase this year or 
next year, and it compounds year after year in the budget 
process.” —Joel Peden, Montana Independent 
Living Project

“Seniors in care facilities, many times don’t have the 
funding to get dentures, and this continues to lead to a 
blended soft food diet with weight loss and other health 
issues. One facility we serve is the Montana Veterans 
home in Columbia Falls. When you see your patients 
doing well, and then they’re moved to a soft food diet 
which means blending their food into a milkshake… 
they’re usually not there much longer. With Montana 
Medicaid not covering dental crowns, recipients are 
forced to have infected teeth extracted. Because many 
cannot afford the cost of dentures, they often choose to 
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Children, Families…
(Continued from Page 6)

On July 31, 2018, disability rights advocates and 
Medicaid providers from across Montana sued the state, 
alleging that cuts to Medicaid reimbursement rates 
imposed by the Department of Public Health and Human 
Services are illegal and put Montanans with physical and 
mental disabilities at serious risk of institutionalization. 
MDA is a supporter of this lawsuit, but was not initially 
listed as a plaintiff.

The lawsuit was filed in state District Court in Helena, 
and plaintiffs include organizations that serve Montanans 
with developmental disabilities, mental illness and serious 
physical disabilities, as well as individuals who receive 
services through those providers. The lawsuit is the second 
filed this summer in state District Court against the state 
and the department over Medicaid cuts that were initially 
the result of actions by the 2017 Legislature. In June, 
the Montana Health Care Association, which represents 
nursing homes and assisted living centers, sued the state 
and the department over the cuts.

Last summer, the department proposed cuts to 
Medicaid reimbursement rates of 3.47 percent, arguing 
the move was necessary to implement budget cuts 
included in Senate Bill 261. The department later reduced 
those cuts to 2.99 percent. But while initially saying they 
would last for only a matter of months, the department 
then decided to extend the cuts through fiscal year 2019. 

The plaintiffs argue that the cuts were made in an 
“arbitrary, unlawful and unconstitutional manner,” 
including by improperly targeting the cuts to community-
based services for those with disabilities. 

“The Department failed to follow almost every 

Second Lawsuit Filed for Non-Transparent Process  
in Medicaid Cuts

requirement of the Montana Administrative Procedure 
Act in proposing the rate cuts,” the lawsuit states. “The 
rule-making notices of the cuts to Medicaid rates proposed 
by the Department in late June 2017 were not based on 
information in existence at the time of the cuts, but were 
done ‘in anticipation’ of such information. They were not 
supported by any official documentary or fiscal evidence.” 

Although Gov. Bullock announced in late July that 
surplus revenue would be used to “backfill” economic 
losses, the lawsuit notes that legal action, including a 
temporary restraining order against the state, is still 
necessary because it remains unclear when or how the 
rates will be restored, or how programs will be refunded 
since the cuts were implemented in January 2018. The 
lawsuit was filed along with an application for a temporary 
restraining order to restore the cuts while the lawsuit 
went forward. That restraining order was granted August 
2, 2018. 

On the day after the lawsuit was filed and the day 
before the restraining order was granted, the State had 
proposed new rules to raise rates as of September 1, 2018. 
However, late last week, the State withdrew those rules 
and canceled the rulemaking hearing on these increases 
which was scheduled for August 30, 2018. However, in 
the notice, the State did provide that it would engage in 
rule-making in the future, with the intent of restoring the 
rate cut retroactively to July 2, 2018.

The case is scheduled for a September 20, 2018 
hearing regarding the restraining order. It is scheduled at 
the same time as the hearing for the Montana Health Care 
Association noted above.

keep these teeth in their mouth. Who would like to pull 
their teeth when you can’t put anything in its place? 
Leaving infected teeth in their mouth again leads to 
health issues. Dentures are not just cosmetic; they are 
required to perform a necessary function to live. Eating 

is not a need; it is a necessity. I request you reinstate 
denture services to all citizens or the very least the 
elderly, disabled, and/or living in health care facilities.” 
—Destiny Richmond, Flathead Dentures
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Schedule 
 
7:30 - 9:15 a.m.  Breakfast Buffet and Legislative Briefing 
    Delta Hotels Helena Colonial  
 

ALL DAY  Meet Your Legislators 
    State Capitol Building, 1301 E 6th Ave. 
  TIPS:   Contact your legislators prior to January 25 for a time to 

 meet.  The MDA office can provide contact information for you. 
 

12:15 p.m.   Dental Advocate Lunch  
    Montana Education Association, 1232 E 6th Avenue, Helena  
 

6:00 – 8:30 p.m.  Reception and Dinner Honoring Legislators  
    (Dinner: no charge to dentists and guests.) 
    Great Northern Hotel, 835 Great Northern Blvd.,  
    For Hotel Room Reservations Call:  (406) 457-5500  
 
 

Register Now! Call (800) 257-4988 or email MDAoffice@MontanaDental.org or fax (406) 443-1546
  
Your Name: ____________________________________________________________________  
     
 

City:    ______________________       Email:  __________________________________________ 
 
Please List Legislators you can contact before and during the 2019 session:  
 

_________________________________________________________________________________________  
 
(please check which events you plan to attend-no charge) 
 

  Breakfast Briefing at Colonial         Dental Day/Lunch        Dinner (Number Attending:____) 
                   
Parking & Transportation:  Free parking is available at the east end of Capital Hill Mall.  A free shuttle to the south 
doors of the Capitol Building runs 6:30 a.m. to 6:15 p.m. 
 
Planning to stay overnight?  Great Northern Hotel, (406) 457-5500, mention Montana Dental to receive the Dental Day 
discounted room rate.
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The Montana Legislature offers a unique opportunity 
for young people to participate in the legislative process 
through its Legislative Page Program. Page applicants 
are juniors and seniors in high school who are at least 
16 years old. Pages perform a variety of duties under the 
supervision of the Page Supervisor. Their duties include 
assisting legislators and House and Senate staff by 
running errands, delivering messages, and distributing 
bills, amendments, and other official documents. Pages 
also have the rare privilege of working on the floor of the 
House or Senate in the midst of legislative action.

Pages serve for one week and are paid minimum 
wage. Arrangements and expenses for housing and 
transportation are the responsibility of the student and 

his or her parents. The work week extends from 8:00 a.m. 
Monday to the close of Saturday’s floor session. During the 
week, pages have the opportunity to meet the Governor, 
Secretary of State, and other high-level officials.

Pages must fill out an application and be recommended 
to serve by a Representative or Senator. Representatives 
may each recommend two students to serve during 
a legislative session, and Senators may recommend 
one student and one alternate. Page designations are 
processed in the order received.

For information and application forms regarding the 
Montana Legislative Page Program, go to:

https://leg.mt.gov/css/for-the-classroom/Page-
Program.html

Montana Legislature Offers Page Program to Students

Shop the entire assortment today at ada.landsend.com or call: 800-990-5407
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EXCLUSIVE TO 
MEMBERS ONLY!
Products and Services  
from MDA and ADA

PayneWest Insurance 
& Cincinnati Insurance 
Company 
MDA endorsed! Professional 
Liability and Dental Practice 
Protection
Contact: nallie@paynewest.com 

Best Card LLC
MDA endorsed! Are you paying 
too much with your current 
credit card processor? Get a 
complimentary cost comparison 
today.
Contact: (877) 739.3952 

CareCredit 
Enroll today in CareCredit, ADA-
endorsed health care credit card. 
Call 866-246-9227. 

ADA Visa Signature Card
Get the Visa credit card that 
makes being a dentist even more 
rewarding. 
Call US Bank (888) 327.2265 

DRB Student Loan 
Refinancing
Learn how you can consolidate 
and refinance your student debt 
through ADA partnership with 
DRB. 
Contact DRB at 855.277.6771 

ADA Insurance Plans 
ADA offers term life, universal 
life, disability, overhead expense 
and supplemental health care 
coverage. 

Great West Insurance 
https://insurance.ada.org/contact-
us.aspx Existing participants call 
(800) 568-2001; First time buyers 
call (888) 463-4545.

And more Member Benefits 
from ADA! 
Researched and proven, ADA 
continually evaluates providers to 
ensure they are the best option for 
you. Visit ADA’s Member Center at 
www.ada.org 

Endorsed Product
CyraCom for Interpretation

CyraCom phone and video interpretation services 
are fully compliant with Section 1557 of the Affordable 
Care Act.

CyraCom provides dental offices:

•	 Access to certified interpreters in hundreds of 
languages (including ASL and more than 25 other 
languages over video) through phones, laptops, or 
the CyraCom interpretation app

•	 Compliance with Section 1557 language service 
requirements

•	 Easy online sign-up with no startup costs or 
minimum fees

MDA members receive nearly 70% off of 
interpretation services compared with those who sign 
up outside the MDA program. Sign up at no cost today, 
then pay-per-minute when you use the service. If you 
have questions, you can contact Cyracom via phone at 
844.737.0781 or email at getstarted@cyracom.com.

Learn more:  http://www.cyracom.com/ada

UPS
Improve your bottom line with some of the most 

competitive rates available on shipping services with 
UPS. Save up to 36%* on a broad portfolio of shipping 
services including air, international, ground and freight 
services.* Plus, get 50%* off UPS Next Day Air®, UPS 
Next Day Air Saver®, UPS Worldwide Express® export, 
UPS Worldwide Saver® export, and UPS Worldwide 
Expedited® export shipments for up to four weeks after 
you enroll.* You can receive these discounts even if you 
already have a UPS account. Remember, the more you 
ship, the more you can save with UPS. Put the power 
of logistics to work for you. To enroll and start saving, 
visit savewithups.com/ada or call 1-800-MEMBERS 
(1-800-636-2377), M-F, 8 a.m. – 6 p.m. EST.

*See savewithups.com/ada for specific services and 
discounts. 
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The American Dental Association is proud to bring you valuable discounts on the products and services you 
need. Make the most out of your membership and take advantage of competitive rates available on UPS 
shipping services. Whether you need your documents or packages to arrive the next day or are looking for an 
affordable shipping option, UPS understands the importance of speed, reliability, and cost. 

To save on your UPS shipments, simply:

Call:   1-800-MEMBERS (1-800-636-2377) M-F, 8 a.m. - 6 p.m. EST
Visit:  savewithups.com/ada

ADA members save up to 36%* 
on UPS® shipping services

*See savewithups.com/ada for specific services and discounts. All discounts apply to the effective UPS Standard List Rates at the time of shipment and shall be applied on a weekly basis, unless otherwise specified.
UPS, the UPS brandmark and the color brown are trademarks of United Parcel Service of America, Inc. and are used with the permission of the owner. All rights reserved.

Julie Barnwell, RDH, M. Ed., was selected as the new 
Dental Hygiene Program Director at Great Falls College 
MSU, the only dental hygiene program within Montana. 
The program recently wrote a formal letter to the MDA, 
seeking input from dentists around the state on how to 
improve their program to meet changing needs within the 
dental community. The goal of the faculty is to educate 
students to adhere to the highest quality standards when 
treating dental patients. 

Barnwell was appointed to the position in May 2018. 
She previously served as a faculty member for the college 
for three years. As program director, she brings both 
teaching and 20 years of clinical practice experience to 
the program, along with a bachelor’s degree in dental 
hygiene and master’s in educational leadership. Her goal 
is to grow the program and continue to build the clinical, 
soft and critical thinking skills necessary for a hygienist to 
make a significant difference in dental practices. 

Great Falls College, MSU, Seeking Dentist Feedback  
on Hygiene Program

The faculty seeks feedback on the following questions:

1.	 How can we better prepare students to meet your 
patient care needs?

2.	 What dental hygiene skills are most important to you?

3.	 How can we connect students with dental 
professionals to help retain talent and transition 
students to the local workforce after graduation?

4.	 How can we improve our program so Montana 
citizens receive the best hygiene care available in our 
nation? 

Please provide responses e-mail to Julie.barnwell@
gfcmsu.edu. The program invites MDA members to tour 
their clinic in Great Falls. To make a tour appointment, 
phone (406) 771-4389



1Donated treatment value includes donated lab value.
2Average value is based on patients that have completed comprehensive treatment; does not 
include active patients, or patients who continue to receive ongoing care from their DDS volunteer.

The DDS program restores the oral health and often transforms the lives of
the patients we serve, like 65-year-old George who lives in Helena and has
developmental disabilities and speech challenges. George had severe dental 
problems: he was missing several teeth and those that remained were decayed and 
broken. While he works one day per week as a custodian, he did not earn enough to
afford the extensive dental care he needed. Fortunately, he was referred to the DDS
program and he applied for help. Two generous volunteers agreed to come to his 
aid: a general dentist and a lab. Thanks to this kind team, George received 
thousands in donated care that he could not afford on his own. He wrote to express 
his appreciation for this amazing gift. "It's great! I don't have any more toothaches. 
Dr. A. and his staff were always polite and courteous to me."  

In 1997, the Montana Dental Association partnered with Dental Lifeline Network • 
Montana in developing a Donated Dental Services (DDS) program to help people 
with disabilities or who are elderly or medically fragile and had no other access to 
dental care.

Thanks to Montana dentists and labs, and the financial support from 
Montana Public Health and Human Services, 1,339 people have 
received over $4.6 million worth of comprehensive donated treatment 
since 1997.

Margaret Petrick, DDS Coordinator is critical to 
DDS’ success. She receives and evaluates patient
applications, works with dental offices, provides 
specialist and laboratory referrals, coordinates all 
appointments and logistical needs, maintains program 
records and most importantly works to ensure that
volunteers have a positive experience. 

For more information contact: Margaret Petrick 
mpetrick@DentalLifeline.org. 406.449.9670 
or go to: DentalLifeline.org

Donated Dental Services (DDS) Program Totals
Fiscal Year 2017-2018

7/1/17-6/30/18
Donated Treatment Value1 $259,806
Donated Lab Value  $27,994
Average Value of Treatment2 $3,378
Patients Served 100
Patients on Wait-list 133
Participating Dentists  193
Participating Labs in MT  45
Participating Labs outside MT 13

Dr. Stephen Spencer
(Great Falls), volunteer 
since 1997, with his DDS 
patient.
------------------------

133 patients are 
waiting for care 
across the state.

Will you see 
ONE to 
CHANGE a 
life?
WillYouSeeOne.org

MDA Announces Donated Dental Services for FY 2017-2018
100 patients with $259,806 of services provided



Make your practice 
the star of your 

waiting room TV.

800-ADA-2308  |  adamemberadvantage.com  888-993-5664     |    ada.org/tv

ADA Member AdvantageSM is a service mark of the American Dental Association. ADA Member Advantage is a program brought to you by ADA Business Enterprises, Inc. (ADABEI), a wholly-owned subsidiary of the American Dental Association. ADA is a registered trademark of the American Dental Association.

This tiny computer stick connects to your Wi-Fi 
and transforms your waiting room TV into a video 
streaming system to educate and entertain your 
patients while promoting your practice.

•  Educate patients with ADA Toothfl ix 2.0®, 
Mouth Healthy and other popular videos.

•  Promote your practice with digital signage, 
treatment highlights and testimonials.

•  Entertain with localized news, sports and 
Youtube videos.

•  Fully customize the system with your own videos 
and content!

•  ADA Members save over $900 on setup and 
monthly subscription fees.

We only extend our endorsement to companies 
that are fi scally sound, off er ADA Member preferred 
pricing, and deliver high quality customer service.  



 

Mark Your Calendar 
MDA Continuing Education 

 
 

Friday, September 21, 2018, Helena 
 

Dr. Mark Donaldson, is a Clinical Professor in the Department of Pharmacy at the University of Montana 
in Missoula, Clinical Associate Professor in the School of Dentistry at the Oregon Health & Sciences 
University in Portland, Oregon and Adjunct Professor, in the Faculty of Dentistry at the University of 
British Columbia. He has a special interest in dental pharmacology and has lectured internationally to both 
dental and medical practitioners. He has spent the last 20 years focusing on dental pharmacology and 
dental therapeutics, and is a leader in the field. 
 

 
Friday, March 8, 2019, Helena 
 

Dr. Edward Feinberg, teaches a unique three-dimensional step-by-step approach to crown and 
bridgework that creates ideal architecture for longevity and eliminates the guess-work. Dr. Feinberg’s 
presentations point out common pitfalls where practitioners experience difficulty with crown and 
bridgework. Many teeth that are being extracted in favor of implants can actually be saved.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

  Thinking about your own transition? 
 Call for a complimentary practice analysis! 

 

   208.949.0868 
 
 

        www.mydentalbroker.com  
     jared@mydentalbroker.com  
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So Long and Thank You! 
After 18 years of helping dentists transition, the time has come for Robert & I to accomplish our own 
transition. We will be retiring as of September 1, 2018. We have loved working with all of the buying and 
selling doctors in Montana. You have become friends as well as clients, and it would be more than an 
understatement to say we are going to miss you all. The good news is that Jared Franson, DMD is joining 
the Consani team. Dr. Franson graduated from Oregon Health & Science University (OHSU) in 2003. Over 
the course of his dental career, he did a startup and bought and sold several practices. Dr. Franson will do 
a wonderful job and will continue to give you the personal service you have come to expect.   
 
Thank you for your trust and confidence. We have so much enjoyed our time 
serving you and the Montana dental community.    
 
Best wishes,  Wendy & Robert Hirai 

Register today at MontanaDental.org.



Practices for Sale
Bozeman - An almost turn key 
3-operatory dental suite, 1,200 sq ft 
+/- with full infrastructure in place: N2O, 
water, air and vac all plumbed in walls; 
some cabinetry; > 20 years as a dental 
office.  Great access and parking at one 
of Bozeman’s most busy intersections.  
Priced just right for sale or lease.  Contact 
broker Dennis Erickson at 406-579-8967 
for more details and/or for tour of space.  
Additional adjacent 1,177 sq ft suite 
available, also.

Butte - Spacious 2400 sq. ft. dental office 
for lease. Great views of Country Club golf 
course and Rocky Mountains. Plenty of 
on-site parking. Employee lounge includes 
separate bathroom. Private office includes 
shower. Questions? Call (406) 490-2203.

Classified ads are available at no charge to MDA members.  
Contact MDA at 800-257-4988 or info@montanadental.org.  

Visit www.MontanaDental.org for more information  
and opportunities.

Practice Opportunities
Need a Dental Hygienist? Post your job 
opportunity on the MDHA website. Ads 
on the MDHA website are e-mailed to 
almost 600 Montana dental hygienists. 
Go to www.montanadha.org and click on 
Employment Opportunities for details or 
call MDHA at 406-256-7384. 

Locum Dentist
LOCUM DENTIST WITH 20 YEARS of 
experience available to assist you with 
all aspects of general dentistry while you 
must be away from your practice. Butte 
native. Please contact Dr. Murphy at  
406-299-3596. 

Repair Services
INTRAORAL X-RAY SENSOR REPAIR/
SALES. Repairs with rapid turnaround. 
Save thousands over replacement costs. 
We specialize in Kodak/Carestream, Dexis 
Platinum, and Gendex sensors. We also 
buy/sell dental sensors. Call us  
919-229-0483 www.repairsensor.com

For Sale
No Cost Dental Equipment Available 
for Dental Outreach Events. Looking 
to host a dental mission or community-
based event, such as programs in nursing 
homes, for veterans, or the homeless? 
We have ALL the equipment you would 
need including beautiful new portable 
ADEC delivery units, a Nomad x-ray unit, 
and sterilizers. Equipment is available 
to dentists at NO COST, just return the 
items in good condition. Contact Dr. Jane 
Gillette at drgillette@SproutOral Health.
org or 406-868-1549.

C A R E E R  C E N T E R

C L A S S I F I E D S

Great Falls - Dental office space 
available, many options available. Primary 
site for 1 or 2 dentists or satellite office. 
Some equipment included. Contact (406) 
453-1043. 

North Central Montana - Lots left to do in 
this growing practice collecting $900,000. 
Fully digital office has six ops and is 
loaded with technology. Plenty of room to 
grow. Strong hygiene program. Walk away 
sale. Contact Dr. Jared Franson (208) 
949-0868 or email jared@mydentalbroker.
com. 

Northern Montana - A small town is 
a great place to raise a family. And a 
gorgeous six operatory building is a great 
place to have a practice collecting $1.2 
million. With all of the technology that 
you could want, yet only 50% overhead 
you just can’t go wrong. Doctor refers out 
endo, extractions and some implants. 
Definitely room and opportunity to grow 
this wonderful practice. Hunting, skiing, 
hiking, snowmobiling and fishing all 
within an hour’s drive or less. Great 
farming community. Contact Dr. Jared 
Franson (208) 949-0868 or email jared@
mydentalbroker.com. 

Selling Dental Equipment - Good 
Condition
• Dental Cabinet: Pelton & Crane,  

“The Executive Model,” 1976, $1500
• Two Patient Chairs: Pelton & Crane, 

Chairman CM, $1600 each
• Doctor & Assistant Chair Set: A-Dec 

#1600 & 1620, $300
• Doctor & Assistant Chair Set: Den-Tal-Ez 

Posture Comfort & 6Ms, $300
All equipment is in good condition. 
More items available. Call or email for 
more info & pictures. Ronald W. Smith, 
DDS, Billings, MT, (406) 794-3653; 
ronwsmith1@gmail.com

Unitek Metalcraft Ortho Chair (tan 
color), Adec Micro-Cart Model #2514 
(with slow and high speed Midwest 
American handpieces), and Ritter Super 
Starlite Model K dental light (pole 
mounted) are all in excellent condition  
and being sold together as a unit. Call  
Dr. Pardo at (406) 585-8498 or  
ipardo@q.com. Bozeman

Southwest Montana - Flexible seller 
would stay on for 6-9 months and 
then walk away.   Well laid out three 
operatory practice with plenty of storage 
and great exposure in multi-tenant, 
condominiumized building. Seller’s 
suite available for sale also. Bread and 
butter family practice with tremendous 
opportunity for growth. Contact Dr. Jared 
Franson at (208) 949-0868 or email 
jared@mydentalbroker.com. 

Western Montana - Centrally located 
to just about everything in Western 
Montana. Near-by world class fishing and 
skiing. Efficient, four operatory practice 
generating $500,000 - $600,000 on only 
10-12 days per month. Great cash flow – 
very low overhead. Fully digital with CBCT; 
some implants referred out, as well as 
some endo and complicated 3rds. Owner 
does a small amount of ortho. Contact Dr. 
Jared Franson (208) 949-0868 or email 
jared@mydentalbroker.com.
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2018
	 Sept 21	 •  MDA CE, Dr Mark Donaldson, Helena

	Oct 18-21	 •  ADA Annual Session, Honolulu

	 Nov 30	 •  Board of Dentistry

2019
	 Jan 25	 •  Dental Day at the Legislature, Helena

	 Jan 26	 •  MDA Board of Directors, Helena

	 Mar 8	 •  MDA CE, Dr Edward Feinberg, Helena

	May 9-10	 •  MDA Annual Meeting, Helena

2020
	 May 7-8	 •	 MDA Annual Meeting, Dr Dan Pompa, 

Missoula

2021
	 May 6-7	 •	 MDA Annual Meeting, Dr Mark 

Hyman, Missoula

From left to right: Anthony Strainer, Macy Althauser, Chase Webster (orange life 
jacket), Zoe Webster, Dr. Melissa Webster (Alaska), Dr. Don Hanson (ship’s captain), 

Meri Althauser (Dex sweatshirt), Cash Keim (black life jacket), Dr. Andy Althauser (blue 
windbreaker), Al Garver, Garrett Keim, Dr. Dave Keim, and Dr. Ron Jarvis.

Whitefish Lake 
Excursion

Montana hosted the Western 
States Presidents’ Conference 
in Whitefish, MT, August 2-4, 
2018. Presidents, presidents-
elect, and executive directors 
from 13 western states converged 
at Grouse Mountain Lodge for 
networking, brainstorming, and 
legislative priority discussions. 
On Friday afternoon, 38 
participants took a bus tour to 
Glacier National Park, 10 went 
golfing, and the crew to the left 
took a boat tour of Whitefish 
Lake. First District members 
went out of their way to make the 
conference a success, including 
MDA member and former 
president Don Hanson, who 
owned the boat and provided 
the lake tour and swimming 
expedition.


